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Brussels, 10 October 2021 
Ref: 12705/OR  

Attack on CGIL national head office 

Dear Colleagues, 
 
UNI Europa stands in solidarity with our CGIL affiliates, CGIL and all Italian unions. This 
despicable raid on the national CGIL head office yesterday was a direct attack on trade 
unionism and democracy.  

Whenever fascism raises its head, trade unions are one of the first targets, because the 
collective of workers are guarantors of democracy, freedom and justice. History will not 
repeat itself. 2021 is not 1922. We will not be intimidated. This attack only strengthens our 
determination to push back united and fight the enemies of democracy – in Italy, Europe 
and worldwide; at the workplace, in politics and in elections. 

Please convey our support and solidarity to all the comrades of CGIL 
 
In solidarity 
 
 
Peter Hellberg 
President 

Pilar Rato 
First Vice-President 

Oliver Roethig 
Regional Secretary 
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